
           STATE OF CONNECTICUT subject:  NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION 

 DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  Reconstruction of the Route 194 

 Bureau of Public Transportation  Railroad/Highway At-Grade Crossing 

   South Windsor, Connecticut      

         

      date:   September 30, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

TYPE OF PROJECT: The upgrading of the Route 194 (Sullivan Avenue) railroad/highway 

at-grade crossing on the East Windsor Secondary of the Connecticut Southern Railroad 

Company. The work includes the replacement of the existing crossing surface and will be 

performed as part of a joint effort between the Connecticut Department of Transportation and 

the Connecticut Southern Railroad Company. 

   

        WHERE:  Town of South Windsor, Route 194 (Sullivan Avenue)  

 

WHEN:  Complete road closure of Route 194 at the railroad/highway at-grade crossing will 

begin at 7:00 p.m. Friday, October 16, 2020 and is expected to remain closed until 5:00 a.m. 

Monday, October 19, 2020, unless the work is completed sooner. 

 

   TERMINI: Work will be confined to the area of the railroad/highway at-grade crossing. 

 

SPECIAL CIRCUMSTANCES: Weather permitting, it is expected that there will be a 

complete closure at the railroad/highway at-grade crossing for a period no longer than four 

(4) consecutive days.  A detour will be implemented via fixed message signs installed by the 

Connecticut Department of Transportation.  Route 194 eastbound motorists will be detoured 

onto Rye Street, then directed onto Troy Road to get back onto Route 194.  Route 194 

westbound motorists will be detoured onto Troy Road, then directed to Rye Street to get back 

onto Route 194.  All associated emergency personnel for the Town of South Windsor have 

been notified concerning the crossing closure and the detour. Access to businesses will remain 

open while the detour is in place. 

 

There will be an increase in noise levels near the railroad crossing due to the construction.  

There also will be construction activities occurring at night starting Friday (October 16th) until 

Monday morning (October 19th).  

 

CONTACT PERSON :  Should you have any questions regarding this work, please contact 

Mr. Stephen Curley of the Connecticut Department of Transportation at (860) 594-2746 or at 

Stephen.Curley@ct.gov. 

 

  


